## **CRANBOURNE** PRIMARY SCHOOL

Bakewell St. PO Box 26. Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370



www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

Issue 38 November 21st 2012

## Calendar

## **Principal's News**



Swimming P-6 Tuesdays until 27.11.12

**Prep Orientation Days:** 

Tuesday 27th November 11.45 - 1.00pm

Monday 10th December **Prep Parent Information Evening** 2013 - 7.00 to 8.00pm

Tuesday 11th December **Year 7 Orientation Day** Prep Orientation Day

Thurs 13th December Year 6 Graduation

Friday 21st December Last day Term 4

As we approach the end of the year there are many things to get organised at school and we begin to prepare for 'change'. The physical layout of the school will be unchanged next year and the location Learning Communities will remain will see the Prep, year students remaining in the BER. The Grade 1 and 2 students (Junior Learning Community) as well the grade 3 and 4 (Middle Learning Community) will their current spaces in the main building. Transition between is each year filled with а mixture of emotions for students so we. have some procedures in place to reduce any possible anxieties. December the 11th will be a big transition day for all students. Our 2013 Preps will be visiting school, grade 6 students will be visiting their chosen secondary schools for the day and our students (grades 1-5) spending time during the day in their learning areas for 2013. This will be a great opportunity for our

students to meet their 2013 teachers.

Cheryl Van Deursen - Principal

## **House Points**

1st Russell

Cameron & 2nd Bakewell

Childers 3rd

> **Congratulations** Russell

'If you don't change direction, you will end up where you are heading.'

Lao Tzu

## **SCHOOL NEWS**

Student
Birthdays
To students
who
celebrate
their
birthdays
this week



Zoe C.
Emmitt C.
Bethany M.
Emma C.
Erika N.
Emily P.
Bella F.
Chynelle P.
Mikayla Y.
Taylor T.
Jett C.
Monique R.

### Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

tnis week!		
Grade	Student	For being
Prep PER	Alyssa J.	Supportive
Prep PAS	Aidan C.	Creative
Junior LB	Aimee M.	Persistent
Junior HM	Katrina M.	Respectful
Junior MC	Stewart T.	Persistent
Middle MR	Zoe C.	Confident
Middle NJ	Brianna B.	Persistent
Middle MD	Josh A.	Respectful
Middle BA	Amity N.	Persistent
Senior IW	Seffina H.	Supportive
Senior GA	Harrison G.	Confident
Senior GR	Tanishq. S	Persistent
Senior RP	Jack O.	Persistent
Art	Silvia A. (SRP)	Creative
P.E.	Matthew W. (MMD)	Persistent
Personal Dev	Jack S.M. (MMD)	Responsible
Admin.		
Leadership	Layla P (JHM)	Confident

## From the Office

#### **MEDICATION:**

If your child requires medication during the day you **must** complete a Medication Permission Form which is available at the office. The medication needs to be clearly labelled with your child's name and grade. Please note the school cannot administer medication without a completed permission form.

There are still some **EMA cheques** waiting for collection at the office.

**NAPLAN** test results for Grade 3 and 5 students are available to be collected by parents or guardians from the office.

**SCHOOL BANKING** will continue every Friday until the end of Term 4.

CAMP DEPOSIT MONEY must be handed in by Friday 7<sup>th</sup> December.

## **CURRICULUM NEWS**

#### **School Library:**

As we draw closer to the end of the year, we will be completing a stocktake of our school library. Therefore, there will be no borrowing by students after <u>Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> November</u>. All library books need to be returned by <u>Friday 30<sup>th</sup> November</u>. This stocktake will allow us to evaluate our current resources and identify future purchases to ensure our library is well equipped. Thank you for your support.

#### **Book Lists:**

Book lists were sent home on **Monday 19<sup>th</sup> November.** If you did not receive a booklist, please see your child's home group teacher. Please fill out the details relevant to you and return it to school by **Friday 30<sup>th</sup> November.** Students who will be attending this school next year need to return the booklist to ensure they have the correct items required for their learning community.

#### **School Uniform:**

We have received confirmation from Beleza that they now have a supply of polo shirts and windcheaters with our new logo. Families are able to purchase these items to start wearing now, or ready for next year. Beleza is also happy for you to pre-order uniform items for next year. Please remember that yellow shirts will no longer be a component of our uniform from the commencement of school in 2013. Thank you for your continued support of the development and implementation of our new uniform logo design.

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal

## **STUDENT NEWS**

# **Junior School Council**

As President of the Junior School Council, I would like to say a big **thank you** to everyone who participated in our Casual Dress Day last Friday. We raised over **\$600**. Half of the money will go to Guide Dogs Victoria and the other half will go to State Schools Relief.

The Junior School Council will try their best to keep you all up to date with what is going to happen in 2013. **Thanks!** 

Tiffany Isgro (President of the Junior School Council)

# Granbourne Primary School Christmas Concert

On **Monday 17**<sup>th</sup> **December**, Cranbourne Primary School will be holding a whole school Christmas Concert. The Concert will take place on the grass area near Childers Street. **The concert will commence at 6:00pm.** To ensure you have time to find a suitable picnic spot and for the children to get organised in their Grades, we suggest that families arrive before 6:00pm. The **PFA** will be running a BBQ and icy poles will also be available.

All Grades will be involved in performing a Christmas item. There will be a section at the front of the stage for children to assemble before their act. Your child will only need to assemble in this area two acts prior to theirs, so there will be plenty of time for them to sit with you and enjoy the concert and **PFA BBQ**.

All families are encouraged to come along to the Concert and are more than welcome to bring along grand- parents, aunts and uncles and friends. We trust this night will be a lot of fun for all families and a great way to celebrate the end of yet another successful year.



## **COMMUNITY NEWS**



**Thank-you** to all the families who have shopped at the Good Guys and brought in their Cranbourne Cash vouchers – congratulations to those families who had members of their extended family also shop and collect vouchers.

## RITCHIES CARD

Thank you to the families who continue to shop at Ritchie's and use the benefit card. The school continues to receive donations from the fundraising program.

## Raising 'parent awareness of computers'

I/we, would be interested in attending an information session held at school covering the following topics, if it were made available.  (please tick those topics you would be interested in)
<ol> <li>Developing a further understanding of how I can</li> <li>Set parent settings on my computer</li> <li>Monitor the sites being accessed by my child/ren</li> <li>Restrict access to some sites</li> <li>Identify safe sites for my child/ren</li> </ol>
2. Developing a further understanding of how my child/ren are being influenced via the computer

# BEILETA SCHOOL UNIFORMS

VIP SALE 20% OFF STOREWIDE

Thursday 22 November 9am – 6pm
Friday 23 November 9am – 6pm
Saturday 24 November 9am – 1pm
No Laybys - cash and card only